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Craig Hammerlind -  I recently signed a contract to 
appear in Driving Miss Daisy at The Tibbits Summer 
Theatre in Coldwater Michigan where I will be playing 
Boolie Wertham, Miss Daisyôs son! It has been thirty 
years since I last performed there and am very excited 
ï even though I had to take most of my incurred 
vacation time to do ité. Performance dates are June 
16, 17, 18, 22, 23, and 24é.Come on down and see it 
if you have the time!  
 
Joyce Bodbyl -  I will be traveling to 
Hawaii for two weeks. I am going to 
share photos when I return. :)  
 
Denise Gross - My parents and I are 
boarding a train in GR on June 1st and heading to 
Seattle, WA.  We will spend a week with my dadôs 
sister and some cousins I have never met.  We return 
on June 9th.  Iôll send photoôs after. 
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Michelle Holstege - This summer instead of our typical 
camping trip we will be going on a ñstay-cationò in the Upper 
Peninsula. We will tour the UP! We will start with crossing the 
Mighty Mak and going up to the Soo Locks. From there we will 
hit Tahquamenon Falls, Pictured Rocks National Lakeshore, 
Kitch-Iti -Kipi (The Big Spring), and various lighthouses, 
historical places and museums. This time we will stay in the 
Central and Eastern UP ï I was told the Western UP is a trip all 
its own!  
 
 
Sharon Mikula is Retiring!  
 
I have worked in the Student 
Assistance Center on the Pew 
Campus since June 2002. 
 
My 14 years working with students, 
faculty and Staff have been 
wonderful. 
 
I plan to do more gardening, 
photography, cooking, baking (to 
bring to my co -workers, of course) 
and do more reading. I have plans 
to be available to assist my elderly 
family members and friends.  
 
My last day is June 10th when there will be a cake reception 
from 3:30 -5PM in the University Club. 
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Cheryl Anderson - My husband, Gary and I did an eye mission trip in 
Lima Peru where the team saw over 4,000 patients, fitting them with 
glasses. Then we took a side trip to Machu Pichu.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Guinea Pig is a delicacy in Peru!                      Photo of the eye clinic  
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Summer Dues Reminder ï There arenôt any!  
 

Just a reminder you have voted and the dues for the APSS are now 

academic year only. Dues will not be taken out of your paychecks for the 

pay periods between June 5th and August 13th (payroll numbers 13 ï 17). 

Dues will start back up on August 14th. During the academic year, if your 

dues cannot be automatically deducted by the Payroll Department for any 

reason, it is your responsibility to pay your dues directly to the APSS. If 

this occurs, you will receive a bill from the APSS. 

UNION NEWS 

When to contact your APSS Building Rep 
 

�x�� Clarification on the contract 

�x�� On Probation-When can I join the APSS Union 

�x�� Concerns within your department ï Office environment, harassment 

�x�� Questions on requested vacation 

�x�� Questions on Salary Continuation, short term and long term disability 

�x�� How to earn my ñDevelopment Payò 

�x�� Ultra-time and logging the correct codes 

�x�� Questions on GVSU Policies 

�x�� If you are called to meet with your supervisor and you feel it is 

becoming disciplinary in nature, stop the meeting and ask for your 

union representative. 


